Dear Co-Laborer’s,

Romans 8:28 “....ALL things work together for
Good...” Feb. 2012, | had my first serious
retinal detachment in my right eye. Almost
ten years later on May 1%, 2022, | suffered a
second retinal detachment in my left eye. In
2012 my Bolivian doctor encouraged me to
go to Campinas, Brazil where one of the best
specialists in South America worked. |
returned to the same specialist this time. The
surgery went well even though | realized a
little late that this elderly specialist is now
very outdated in the procedures he uses!
While starting the recovery process by the
mercy of God, thru a dear believer in Brazil |
was taken to a great retinologist who had
until recently been working in the Bascom
Palmer Eye Institute in Miami the same place
where Amparito had her cornea transplants
done last year. Please forgive my lack of
communication in the last months; with my
vision being quite limited it has been hard for
me. My prayers and hope are that my vision
will recover sufficiently to continue driving to
the rural places where we work with the
local churches. Without good vision | would
be very limited in my mobility driving over
precautious rural roads. My daughter Daniela
went with us to Brazil for my most recent
follow up and during that time she had the
privilege to participate as a music leader and
counselor a nationwide youth camp with
some 500 young people. 15 young people
were baptized and many consecrated their
lives to the Lord. She told us the testimony of
a young man who had attended the camp to

follow a girl he was interested in, but the
Lord worked thru a message to touch his
heart and draw this young man to find true
love in the most beautiful Person of Christ!
The last day of camp he decided to receive
Christ!

July 10th we had 3 believers baptized:
Vicente Arteaga, llcen de Padilla and Erika
Sandoval. It is really encouraging when these
new believers step out into waters of
baptism.

July 17" we had a special time with the
Church in the Olive not only were we able to
fellowship and feast on the Word of God,
but also take many donations from the
churches in Santa Cruz to help with the
needs of the extremely poor and needy
believers in the Olives. Things like beds,
stoves, clothing and food were greatly
appreciated.

At this moment the whole department of
Santa Cruz is in a 48 hour total lockdown
with it's never ending struggle with the
suffocating centralized communist
government. We really don’t know if Bolivia
will remain open to the Gospel much longer.
We can only rest in God’'s sovereignty in
every situation.

We cherish you faithful prayers and giving for
our Lord’s work in Bolivia.

In Christ,

Dan and Amparito
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Bolivia covers an area
of 125,000 square
miles, the western third
of which is covered by
the Andes Mountains,

giving Bolivia an

elevation range from
361 feet to 21,463 feet, and has a population of
11,000,000. It has one of the lowest per-capita
incomes of any nation in the Americas. Rural
houses are of adobe or earth construction and

facilities are primitive or non-exsistant.

"To open their eyes, and to turn them from darkness
to light, and from the power of Satan unto God... *
Acts 26:18



